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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  4TH AUGUST 2022.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron.
APOLOGIES: Ross Craig, Jan Goodall, Alison Rae, Tracy Duncan, John Mitchell.
1 PRESENTATIONS 
1.1 EDEN PROJECT. Caishlan Sweeney, the Eden Project at Dundee Engagement Manager, explained that the project was at a very early stage of development.  The Eden Project is a social enterprise focussing on the community. At present they have been funded for 20 months to get organised and in that time, they will be holding ‘Community Conversations’ with various groups of people in the City, to establish the challenges local people face and their hopes.
We were surprised to find out that this Eden Project will only be based at the old gasworks and not at various locations throughout the city as stated in the press. We were pleased to find that great care had been taken with the Eden Project in Cornwall to ensure the site there is fully accessible and that Caishlan was going to recommend to their designers and architects that Dundee Access Group be consulted at an early stage.to ensure the Eden Project in Dundee is also fully accessible.
1.2 BIN CHUTES IN THE MULTIS. Brian Shaw, DCC, started by telling us that over the years the bin chutes in multis have been problematic because they get blocked and need to be cleaned regularly, and more recently Dundee Council have become aware that they are a fire hazard and offer no possibility for recycling household waste. To help improve the situation they decided to use the multi at Burnside Court to test trial the removal of its bin chute.  Before closing the bin chute and safely sealing it off in every flat, they took great care to ensure that all the tenants were made aware that it was going to happen and that the alternative arrangement would be large bins immediately outside the multi providing the chance to recycle the waste. The safeguards that were in place to ensure that all tenants were coping with the new regime were the CCTV system and the monitoring by the caretakers, both of which covered the multi 24/7. Six months later they carried out a review were pleased to find that the new system was working fine. As a result of this test trial DCC intend gradually to roll the new system out to the other multis in Dundee, but are consulting with us, Dundee Access Group and the Pensioners Forum to check that we feel comfortable that they have considered everyone’s needs.  Dundee Access Group is happy for them to proceed.          
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes or the meeting held on 2nd June 2022 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 2.1). Links with Dundee University School of Architecture. We have not heard back from Ian Buchanan at DES who was going to contact the School of Architecture. Anne will him ask if he has approached them yet.
3.2 (Re Minute 2.2). Union Street Pedestrianisation Project. We have not heard any more. Anne will contact Lynsey McIntosh.
3.3 (Re Minute 2.5) Toilet at the bottom of Law Hill. Dorothy said it should be getting cleaned regularly. Carole will visit the toilet again and get back in touch with Dorothy if there is still a problem.
3.4 (Re Minute 2.6). Festivals and Events co-ordinating Group meeting.  

This meeting will now take place on 24th August.

3.5 (Re Minute 4.6). New Community Campus School.
This consultation took place on 19th July. At this meeting there was also a presentation by Kathryn Rattray about her plans for new artwork at the entrance to the Keiller Centre. For details see Extra Notes at end of these minutes.
3.6 (Re Minute 4.10). Visit to Dundee Historic Environmental Trust. Carole visited. She was impressed by how hard they were trying to make their building accessible and gave them suggestions of other things to do.
3.7 (Re Minute 5.1). Invitation to the chairperson of the Stobswell Forum. We were sorry that we had to postpone the visit of Colin Clement as speaker at today’s meeting as we felt it was necessary to invite Caishlan Sweeney to talk about the Eden Project.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy reported that he had paid DVVA for examining our accounts and had received the money he last claimed from DES.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
5.5 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletter
5.6 On 6/6/22 from John Whyman, BRAW (Dundee’s Local Access Forum), with info re their AGM.
5.7 On 16/6/22 from Calum Byers, DES asking what activities DAG had been involved in recently.
5.8 On 16/6/22 from Caishlan Sweeney, Eden Project about arranging a time for her to meet DAG on zoom to discuss Eden Project.
5.9 On 21/6/22 from Gaynor Sullivan, Dundee City Centre Manager, saying she would like Kathryn Rattray, an artist based in the Keiller Centre to give DAG a presentation about the street art they would like to instal around the New Inn entrance and within the Keiller Centre.
5.10 On 21/6/22 from Calum Byers, DES offering Website and Facebook help.
5.11 On 22/6/22 from Dorothy Wilson saying Dundee Council will be building a new Community Campus school and its design team would like to consult DAG. 
5.12 On 9/7/22 from Eden Project Arts sending update from March 2022 re their wildflower project in Dundee.
5.13 On 12/7/22 from Calum Byers, DES, encouraging us to use all our available grant money.
5.14 On 14/7/22 from Anne reminding everyone about the meeting about the new community campus school on the 19th July.
5.15 On 20/7/22 from Calum Byers, DES, sending Access Panel Survey.
5.16 On 21/7/22 from Ruby Stringer, Senior Transport Planner, Glasgow, whose company are doing research on behalf of the Council to gather views to help understand how local people use the Magdalen Green and the bridge over the railway.
Ruby has set up a meeting at the bridge. Carole will attend.
5.17 On 22/7/22 from Morven Brooks, DES, saying she is leaving DES as she has another job.
5.18 On 26/7/22 from James Davidson, DES, sending invitation to Online Focus Group Discussion with Scottish Government Disability Employment Team on 28th July.
5.19 On 27/7/22 from Magdalen Green Footbridge Project Team sending an online survey.
6 AOB

6.1 Carole sent that she had been sent 5 copies of ‘The Equality Act 2010 – A handbook for Advisors’. Should anyone want a copy please let her know.

6.2 Anne suggested thar it would be a good idea to find a volunteer to attend our meetings and give DAG more of a Facebook presence and help keep our website up to date. It was suggested we approach DVVA and ask them to advertise for a volunteer to do this.
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on 6th October 2022.
Notes from 19th July special meeting of Dundee Access Group re Joint Craigie High School and Braeview Academy community campus
· 19,000sqm on St. Saviours site new school will have design capacity for 1900 pupils 

· Not just a replacement for Braeview & Craigie schools but also community campus

· Holmes Miller architects; East End Campus offers state of the art educational facilities within the Drumgeith area of Dundee, whilst also community, recreation, wellbeing facilities

· The building is in an inclusive setting linked to traffic calming on roads, bus stops, parking, the Green Circular and Active Travel routes with a cycle hub provision for cycle maintenance

· The building form will respond to ecology and existing pedestrian desire lines for dog walkers and green infrastructure and will be to a Passivhaus design with climate modelling

· Currently in for planning building 

· Building is in North West corner of the site to respond to historical issues with flooding

· Flood modelling carried out

· Right turn off Dalgeith Road in; dedicated left turn out

· Forecourt to main entrance which is clearly visible; accessible drop-off and accessible parking close to the main entrance

· Electric Vehicle Charing available

· Bulk of remaining parking to the south for visitors and staff. 

· Area to south developed as community garden and cycle hub with covered/ lockable cycle parking

· Large assisted teaching provision with related drop-off and turning circle and dedicated entrance

· Due to the change in level to the north there is an external staircase with level access gained via the main entrance and 1:20 gradient paths through-out

· Inside the building is set around a generous sized community plaza and village square

· There is open plan café/ library and dining, social and sports areas with access to outdoors

· Light and airy use of natural light with solar gain controlled 

· 3 lifts in the building; design team are confirming that sufficient lifts will be evacuation lifts for evacuation of disabled people from upper floors

· Accessible toileting across the campus with dedicated Changing Places facilities with hoist for pupil and community use

· Full auditorium with wheelchair access at upper and lower levels

· Internal views to auditorium to assist with navigation/ orientation around the building

· Signage will help break down larger building and will be colour-coded with use of symbols

Questions:

· Security - managed with lock-down to pupil entrances at 9.00am; main entrance access thereafter

· Assisted Special Needs dedicated entrance – managed entrance with own drop-off

· Controlled crossings – important for people who are blind or partially sighted; also hazards highlighted at steps/ gradients

· Accessibility review - of the detail for disabled design considerations; door handles, stair nosings, induction loops etc. Inclusion sensory service involved in the school design briefing as large number of sensory loss pupils

· Transport review – suggestion of staggered start to the day and lunchtime considered 

· Flat roof v. pitched roofs  – pitched roof more volume to heat/ flat roof used for location for solar photovoltaics
Keillor Centre – public installation artwork

· Working with Gaynor Sullivan, city centre manager for Dundee to build confidence for people to come back into Dundee City Centre

· Alongside other initiatives e.g. Summer Bash Street 

· Make the Keillor Centre great again

· Provide a different dynamic of shopping experience than in Overgate/ Wellgate centres

· Respond to more intergenerational shopping experience

· Key access point to Albert Square to be enlivened with street art and painted buildings

· Installation will link to art gallery within the Keillor Centre which has brought higher footfall to the Keillor Centre and has identified that external area needs upgraded

· Will isolate street art ‘on the ground’ away from main circulation routes as distracting for some people with sensory loss

· Care with location of any mirrored or highly reflective surfaces as can be disorientating for some members of the public

· Proposals include 7 billboard posters on wall in celebration of Keillor family; up by end of the week

· With ‘Agency of None’ working with artist to produce bold use of neon colour graphics including snakes & ladders, circles, hopscotch imagery that will attract older and younger visitors (grandparents can enjoy with grand-children)

· Street art will follow in 10 days; awaiting go-ahead from private landlord

· No street furniture

· Other initiatives will follow in city centre including Farmers Markets, Winterfest, Christmas Night Lights etc. to draw people into the city in the early evenings

